
 

More News 6th October 2023 

St Thomas More Catholic Primary School Newsletter 

 



Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 

Yesterday began the Quarant'ore: Eucharistic Adoration Festival in St Thomas More Church. It is a 

period of forty hours during which the Blessed Sacrament will be exposed for people to come and go 

as they please. Quarant'ore is an opportunity to commune with God. It offers a period of reflection 

where we can pause and take stock of our relationship with him, his mission for ourselves and how 

we are living out our vocation. It is an opportunity to move away from the busy schedule of our lives 

and simply be with the Lord.  St Alphonsus Liguori once wrote, ‘know also that you will probably gain 

more by praying fifteen minutes before the Blessed Sacrament than by all the other spiritual 

exercises of the day. True, Our Lord hears our prayers anywhere, for He has made the promise, 'ask, 

and you shall receive,' but He has revealed to those who visit Him in the Blessed Sacrament will 

obtain a more abundant measure of grace.' 

All are invited to come into church for a few moments of prayer and reflection before the Blessed 

Sacrament. Votive candles have been sold and will be placed all around the Sanctuary during these 

forty hours. One has been sponsored for the 'intentions of the staff and children at STM'. 

 

Votive Mass 

This morning the whole school gathered together for a votive Mass of the Blessed Sacrament. Fr 

Simon spoke of the gift of grace in receiving the Eucharist. Our GIFT Team stayed in the church after 

Mass for the prayer service that followed and to be part of the worship that takes place during the 

Quarant'ore. 

Saying the Rosary in October 

The Feast of Our Lady of the Rosary is tomorrow and October is traditionally a time when we focus 

our prayer through saying the Rosary. 

If you want to find out more, or pray together at home, there is lots of information and guidance 

here. 

Pupil Leaders 

Our school mission this week was to act with faith, rather than just say we are going to do something.  

https://www.themark10mission.co.uk/


Pupils who epitomise this are our newly appointed Pupil Leaders!  

We are delighted to introduce you to our Year 6 and Year 5 Pupil Leaders. 

Head Pupil Team (Y6) 

Our Head Pupils for this year, who act as ambassadors for the school are: 

Head Girl: Victoria 

Head Boy: Kasper 

Deputy Head Boy: Anthony 

Deputy Head Girl: Cara 

 

House Captains (Y6) 

Our house Captains, who will be leading their house, working to ensure the House Points system 

works well in school, and providing support to the pupils in their house are: 

Walsingham: Thomas and Ravneet 

Lourdes: Julia and Eva 

Fatima: Darragh and Bansuri 

Rome: Caiden and Mysha 



 

School Council (Y6) 

Our School Council will be working to improve the STM experience from a pupil perspective, working 

to implement new changes and bring ideas into reality. 

They are: 

Aauyushi, Nicky, Ksawery, Valerie,Praise, Joel, Sophia, Harvey, Clara, Charlotte, Louise, Keisha and 

Erin. 

 

The GIFT Team (Y5) 

GIFT stands for Growing In Faith Together. All of our Year 5 pupils are members of the GIFT Team. 

Their role is to lead in the Prayer and Catholic Life of the school, supporting their friends, younger 

children and staff in living out our faith. The GIFT Team Leaders were appointed because of their faith 

and desire to bring faith into action through prayer and deed after applying by letter. 

The GIFT Team Leaders are: 

Mila, Joseph, Maya, Ethan, Kalina, Anthony, Esmae and Aaron. 

The GIFT team were commissioned by Fr Simon in Mass today, along with Ms Texeira, one of our 

parishioners, who is leading the GIFT Team Leaders in faith and prayer. Our heartfelt thanks go to Ms 

Texeira for her time and guidance for the children and in making links with the parish so meaningful. 



 

Mental Health Day - Tuesday 10th October 

Mental Health Day is Tuesday 10th October. Click here to find out more. 

There is a very short video that you can share with your family and will be shared in Mission 

Assembly on Monday about how it is good to share our worries. 

  

Children are then being asked to complete a task at home where they are encouraged to talk about 

their worries with someone at home. There is also a sheet (at the end of the newsletter) for children 

to complete that can be used to frame the conversation. 

Christmas Bazaar 

While it might seem far away, Christmas is fast approaching! 

The Parish/School Christmas Bazaar will be held on Friday 8th December in the school hall. Plans are 

already underway to make this year's Bazaar as much fun as last year's was. If you would like to buy a 

stall for the evening, please contact Mary at mandjhulme1@gmail.com  

There will be lots of opportunities for you to support in making the bazaar great, so watch this space 

for more information over the coming weeks! 

Nursery and Reception at Mass 

It was fantastic to see so many of our families from Nursery and Reception at Mass on Sunday. We 

had 45 children attending Children's Liturgy. Parishioners and Fr Simon commented on how 

wonderful it was to have so many young children coming together during the Mass and celebrating 

their faith. I know Fr Simon has written to parents and carers of Nursery and Reception children: we 

do hope you will continue to come to Mass and feel part of the St Thomas More parish community 

as your time in our school continues. 

https://www.itv.com/britaingettalking/?gclid=Cj0KCQjwmvSoBhDOARIsAK6aV7gGOqwyWbWPS4okeU4bE19p3-ZOLfIjEoyx_mDioVngLv0QVM3dyXwaAvq8EALw_wcB
mailto:mandjhulme1@gmail.com


Family Fast Day 

Today is Cafod Family Fast Day. Families are invited to fast and then donate to others to mark harvest. 

At STM, we are asking children to bring in items of non-perishable food which we will donate to 

Coventry Food Bank. If you did not send any non-perishable food in today, please don't worry: 

children can bring items in on Monday as well. 

 

https://cafod.org.uk/fundraise/family-fast-day


 

Team Recycle visit 

Yesterday, the children from Year 1 to Year 6 enjoyed a visit from Team Recycle, who have shared the 

importance of looking after God's creation and are encouraging children to recycle. 



 

 

 

Apply for a Blue Peter Book Badge 

The new reading gazebo has proved to be a big hit with our children and we are always looking for 

ways to celebrate our love of reading.  

Children can now apply for a Blue Peter Book Badge, which they can earn by applying online and 

sharing their thoughts on a recently read book. 

Find out more here. 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/findoutmore/blue-peter-apply-for-a-book-badge


 

Protect your child against serious childhood illnesses 

 

Measles cases are rising across the country, with over 102,000 children starting primary school in 

England being at risk of catching the disease. The Department for Education is asking schools to 

share key messages from the NHS about MMR / measles and how to get vaccinated. Measles is 

highly infectious and if left unvaccinated nine out of ten children in a classroom can catch the disease 

if just one child is infectious. More information about protecting your child has been sent out via 

Arbor. 



 

Secondary School Admissions 

Y6 parents will have received a booklet guide to Secondary School Admissions. Applications are now 

open! If your child is in Y6, you MUST submit an application for secondary school admission via the 

online application process before the closing date of 31st October. I strongly advise you to visit the 

schools before making any final decisions. 

https://www.coventry.gov.uk/school-admissions/secondary-school-admissions/2#:~:text=Online applications (open 1 September – 31 October)&text=you receive an email confirmation,up to the closing date.


 

Our new parent governor 

I am delighted to share that Jacqueline Marajh, Mum of Ethan and Aaron, has been elected as parent 

governor. 

As always, our thanks go to all our governors, who volunteer their time and support in driving the 

strategic direction of the school and making sure STM continues on its journey to being the best we 

can be. 

Online safety parent/carer information - Among Us 

Taken from National Online Safety: 

https://nationalcollege.com/guides/among-us-3?utm_campaign=WakeUpWednesday&utm_medium=email&_hsmi=276921582&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-8aWqm8x7h8SmCCN4rUrHNlDmrf3h9jTrDfdJRHAdhO6dUdQ5gLeyELTT9YzYotuD5WlEq2Q8LxMrmvG7v1TGYXOqojyyu0_1TPpAO6XXeaJzpne0ItsjDVSwRiKyyJ2J_5PnPh&utm_content=276921582&utm_source=hs_email


Among Us: fairly safe, or pretty sus? This scenario of spaceship crew members cooperating to 

complete tasks and uncover murderous alien imposters has garnered a sizeable and committed 

following with younger gamers.  

Though Among Us is presented in a (mainly) sanitised visual style, any children’s game which 

essentially foregrounds the concepts of deceit, betrayal and killing is always likely to cause some 

concerns. This week’s guide gets among it with Among Us. 

 

Parent consultations 

At this time of year, it is always useful to know how your child has settled into their new class. To give 

you an opportunity to find out about their start to the new year and to speak to their class teacher 

about their work within the class, parent consultations will take place after school on the week 

beginning 23rd October. 

Tuesday 24th October: Nursery to Year 6 

Wednesday 25th October: Year 1 

Thursday 26th October: Nursery, Reception, Years 2 to 6 

You should have received information today, letting you know how to book a slot. The booking 

system will open at 5pm on Monday 9th October. 



Support for families with children with SEND 

There are lots of places families with children with SEND can find support, advice and a listening ear. 

Contact For Families With Disabled Children offers advice on all sorts of issues from financial support 

to workshops and get togethers. Please do take a look as this is a site rich in information and avenues 

of help. 

Safety before school starts 

Staff have reported children being left unsupervised in the school car park at very early times. Please 

note that children must be supervised before school and parents/carers should ensure their children 

have entered safely through the gate before leaving the premises. 

Listening to your views 

You will remember completing a parent/carer survey in the summer term last year.  

The results of the survey were overwhelmingly positive - thank you for your support and letting us 

know when we do well. There are always things we can improve, and you have let us know where 

those areas are too. Your thoughts are always appreciated as they help us to improve the school for 

you and our children. 

Each week over the next few weeks, we'll share your feedback and let you know how the school will 

respond. 

 

You told us: that you would like to see more of what your children have been doing in school on 

social media.  

What we're doing: each year group is now publishing on X (formerly Twitter) at least once a week. 

We hope you have enjoyed the increase in opportunities to see what is happening in school on X 

You can see our feed here. 

https://contact.org.uk/
https://twitter.com/STMschCoventry


Reminder: no jewellery in school 

We have noticed an increasing number of children who are coming to school wearing jewellery. 

Whilst we appreciate our children's desire to wear jewellery that signifies their faith, the wearing of 

jewellery in school is not permitted. This is to ensure safety of children, but also to prevent the 

inevitable upset if the jewellery becomes lost. Please note, this includes crosses worn under clothing. 

Attendance is important! 

The Department for Education (DfE) has asked headteachers to remind parents of the importance of 

good attendance. 

The DfE say: 

It is usually appropriate for parents and carers to send their children to school with mild respiratory 

illnesses. This would include general cold symptoms: a minor cough, runny nose or sore throat. 

However, children should not be sent to school if they have a temperature of 38°C or above. If you 

are unsure whether your child is too ill for school, you can check this NHS guidance: is my child too ill 

for school? 

They also say: 

In addition to respiratory illnesses, we are aware that more children may be absent from school due 

to symptoms of anxiety than before the pandemic. Worry and mild or moderate anxiety, whilst 

sometimes difficult emotions, can be a normal part of growing up for many children and young 

people. Being in school can often help alleviate the underlying issues. A prolonged period of absence 

is likely to heighten a child’s anxiety about attending in the future, rather than reduce it.  

If your child is having difficulty in coming to school, please contact us (your child's class teacher 

should be the first port of call for most communication).  

We monitor all pupils' attendance and will contact you (often by letter) if their attendance is getting 

lower than we'd expect. Please don't be offended if you receive a letter - we have a duty to keep you 

informed of things that can affect your child's progress and/or wellbeing. 

Lastly, please remember that term-time holidays will not be authorised and, in many cases, will 

result in a Fixed Penalty Notice (fine) being issued. 

 

Whole school attendance this year - 95.9% 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Help available for children struggling with emotions 

Is your child struggling with their emotions and feelings? Compass Shine deliver workshops covering 

various topics and offer 10 minute consultations for parents and carers to get advice. Please see the 

flyer below for more information. 

 

Lunch 

The kitchen have confirmed that the school dinner menu is remaining the same until October half 

term.  

Please note some children in our school have airborne nut allergies.  Therefore, our school is a ‘Nut 

Free School’  

For those children on packed lunches no nuts, sweets, chocolates or fizzy drinks are allowed.  Instead, 

we encourage fruit, vegetables and water to drink 

 



 

 



 

Parish facilities 

Planning a party/event?  Looking for a Venue? 

The Margaret Roper Room at Church is available for hire for parties and events.  It is in high demand, 

so enquire early about dates.  Excellent kitchen facilities available. Holds approximately 80 guests. 

Hire charge £25 per hour.  Please enquire to: admin.stm.covty@rcaob.org.uk 

 



 

10th Oct Mental health Day 
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